

      MINUTES OF THE HUNTERS HILL BRIDGE CLUB COMMITTEE MEETING





           5 February 2020
PRESENT:  B. Ternes, C. Sheldrake, B. Allen, L. Allen, R. Templeton, F. Templeton, H. Hobbs, H. Sharwood, G. Lawson, K. De Palo
APOLOGIES:  -
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:  Agreed 
BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING: 
1. Office Holders :  KDP nominated Carol Sheldrake for President & Ross Templeton for Vice President. Committee voted unanimously in favour.
2.  Need to Co-Opt : It was agreed to co-opt a member to the Committee as & when required.
3. Reallocation of Jobs: 
· Updating Honour Boards – CS
· Banking & Assistant Treasurer – LA

· Picking up Mail – LA

· Xmas Party – FT & GL

· Table Talk – RT

· Organiser for Intermediate Lessons – KDP

· Council Liaison - GL

4. Congress 2020: GL advised that HHC has still not confirmed a booking for the Congress & has suggested that it might need to be held at the Hunters Hill High School Hall.
5. Directors’ Course: KDP confirmed that 4 members are to attend the course being held at Trumps on 15 February – Henry Chu, Margaret Gidley-Baird, Ahmad Geybi & Jamal Rayani.

6. Small Room:  Council has not given approval for the Club to rent this room on a permanent basis. It was agreed that, given the fact that the room was uncomfortably hot on the day of the bush fire appeal & that Peter Gill prefers to have everyone in the one room, this matter would be put on hold indefinitely.
It was also agreed that, subject to a budget of $500, GL should hang curtains on the north-east windows.  

7. Bushfire Appeal: It was unanimously resolved to donate all the day’s table money, without deducting costs. RT advised that it is now the official position of the RFS that all monies raised be donated to the Red Cross. (It was subsequently confirmed that the Club donated $2479 to the Red Cross.)

HS will write an article for the local newspapers about this event.
8. Beginners’ Classes: CS advised that an article has been published in the TWT. She now has 12 names registered & others to follow up.
CORRESPONDENCE: 


-
MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY’S REPORT:
It was resolved to approve the application from Joan Stobo.

It was also resolved that, given the amount of time LA has to spend to ensure membership fees are paid, there should be a late payment fee of $10 effective from 2021.
NEW BUSINESS:
1. Member Complaint: CS will ask the member making the complaint for permission to forward a copy to the members about whom the complaint has been made.
TREASURER’S REPORT:
See attached.
BA advised that $1031cash has been stolen from his home. This amount is not reflected in the current report.

BA proposed the following resolution:

“That, in view of the resignation of Bob Ternes from the Committee, any authority he previously had to sign, or in any way authorise, any bank instruments on behalf of the Club should be revoked;

-That Carol Sheldrake should be a signatory, on behalf of the Club, to all bank instruments; and

-That Bob Allen & Ross Templeton should continue to be signatories, on behalf of the Club, to all bank instruments.”

The resolution was approved unanimously.

TOURNAMENT SECRETARY’S REPORT: 

CS advised that this was the last week of the Australia Day Pairs & that a red point event had been held the previous night. Upcoming events are a restricted/novice event (for which eligible members would be encouraged to enter their names on the notice board) & the State Mixed Pairs (no registration required). 
MASTER POINT SECRETARY’S REPORT:

RT advised that all January green master points have been allocated & that the red points for the bush fire appeal have been forwarded to the State Secretary.

 CS will send an email to Wing & thank the ABF for its initiative.
                                               *****************************
Bob Ternes thanked the Committee members for the opportunity to work with them. He advised that he considered it a great privilege (and challenge!) to have served on the Committee as Treasurer and then President.
Meeting concluded 11.40am

                                        NEXT MEETING:  March 4, 10.15
To Do:

1. GL to continue to liaise with Council regarding the Congress 2020 date; the Xmas party date also needs to be confirmed.
2. CS to attend to Honour Boards.

3. GL to hang curtains on the north east windows.

4. BA & CS to change bank signatory details.
5. KDP to start booking intermediate lessons.
6. CS to follow up regarding member’s complaint.

7. HS to advise when she is ready to proceed with improvers’ lessons.
8. CS to email Wing & thank ABF regarding bush fire appeal.
